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COTTON ANNUAL TOWN MEETING                                                           March 12, 2024

The meeting was called to order by Clerk Megan Julin at approximately 8:35 p.m. in the Community Center, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. There were 16 townspeople present. List on file with the clerk in the township office.

The clerk opened the floor for nominations of a moderator of the meeting. Steph Bergum motioned, supported by Sandi Nelson to nominate Kim Erickson as moderator. Are there any other nominations? (3 times) As there are no other nominations a vote was taken for Kim Erickson to be moderator. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED. The moderator read the order of business for the annual meeting.   

Claude Piquet motioned, supported by Jill Clark to forgo reading the clerk’s minutes. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED. Tim Randall motioned, supported by Steph Bergum to approve the March 14, 2023 Annual Minutes as distributed. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED. A Copy of the minutes are in the agenda packet and on file with the clerk in the township office. 
Treasurer Jill Clark read the Cash Control from the Board of Audit 2023 Financial Report. A copy of the Board of Audit 2023 Financial Report with schedule 1, schedule 8, and cash control was distributed with the agenda. 
[image: image1.emf]        January   1,   2023        Balance   of   Funds  Treasurer's   Annual   Report   for   2023   January 1 to December 31, 2023     $270,325.73   DISBURSEMENTS:  

January   1,   2023  Balance   of   Investments  $130,931.51  First   Quarter   Disbursement  $50,040.71  

January   1,   2023  Beginning   Balance   w/investments  $401,257.24  Second Quarter Disbursements   *  $48,127.40  

                           

2023  Yearly   Receipts  $290,447.72  

2023  Yearly   Disbursements  ($322,655.24)  

 

Third Quarter   Disbursements  $163,325.23  

Fourth   Quarter  Disbursements  $61,161.90  

December   31,   2023   Cash   Balance  $322,655.24  

 

INVESTMENTS:   

Beginning   Balance   1/1/2023  $130,931.51  

Beginning   Balance   w/Accrued   Int.  $131,668.16  

CD   Interest   Earned  $231.86  

CD   Interest   Accrued  $3,060.38  

Savings   Interest  $13.64  

Total Interest  Earned/Accrued  $3,305.88  

Ending Balance   w/o Accrued   Int.  $131,177.01  

Ending   Balance   w/Accrued   Interest  $134,237.39  

Dec.   31,   2023,   Schedule   8  $131,177.01  

Dec. 31,   2023   Schedule  8  $134,237.39  

 

RECEIPTS  Regular   Deposits  $25,272.52  

 Electronic  Deposits  $221,384.42  

 Interest   Checking  $484.90  

 Savings   Transfer to Non Levy  Fund  $20,000.00  

 CD #9188 Redeemed - Deposit   to  NL  $20,000.00  

 Investments   Interest  $231.86  

 Investments   Accrued  $3,060.38  

 Savings   Interest   Earned  $13.64  

 TOTAL  RECEIPTS  $290,447.72  

 

MENARDS   REBATES - CASHED   2022  ($37.62)  

MENARDS   REBATES - CASHED   2023  ($27.29)  

MENARDS   REBATES - ON   HAND  $88.76  

LAKE   COUNTRY   POWER   CAPITAL   CREDIT  ($171.97)  

CREDIT   CARD   REWARDS/COUPONS  ($71.63)  

SPEEDWAY   GAS   CARD   BALANCE  416.04  

 

VOIDED   CHECKS:   

*   #20568   $683.20 - Disb.   4/23,   Reissued   #20638,   Disb.   6/23  $683.20  

* Stop   Payment  $30.00  

 

Dec.   31,   2023  Balance   of   Funds  $238,118.21  

Dec.   31,   2023  Balance   of   Investments  $131,177.01  

Dec.   31,   2023  Balance   w/Investments  $369,295.22  

  Dec. 31,   2023   Cash Balance   Stmnt  $322,655.24    

RECEIPTS  First   Quarter   Receipts  $27,172.18  

 Second   Quarter   Receipts  $10,711.88  

 Third Quarter   Receipts  $175,067.57  

 Fourth   Quarter  Receipts  $77,496.09  

 December 31,   2023 Cash   Balance  $290,447.72  

Dec.   31,   2023  Cash   Balance  Statement  $290,447.72  

  *INVESTMENTS:   

CD   #9188 - Sold   7/24/23 - Dep. - Non - Levy  ($20,000.00)  

Savings   Transfer to Non - Levy  ($20,000.00)  

CD #678   Purchased   PSB   (Non - Levy)  $20,000.00  

CD #681   Purchased   PSB   (Non - Levy)  $10,000.00  

CD #684   Purchased   PSB   (Non - Levy)  $10,000.00  

 

2023   DISBURSEMENTS:   

Payroll  $49,159.53  

Checks +   reissued   ck 190017  56.13  $213,086.56  

Electronic  Debits  $17,103.27  

CD  Interest  $3,292.24  

Savings   Interest  $13.64  

Certificates   of   Deposit   Purchase  $40,000.00  

TOTAL  DISBURSEMENTS  $322,655.24  

 

IMPREST   FUND  -   January   1,   2023  $35.00  

Disbursements  $0.00  

TOTAL   IMPREST   FUND   (Cash   on  Hand)  $35.00  

 


	NET GAIN OR (LOSS)
	
	
	
	

	Fund
	Beginning
	Ending
	Gain/Loss
	Investment Balance

	General Fund
	$44,127.64
	$50,226.22
	$6,098.58
	

	Road & Bridge Fund **
	$82,806.57
	$45,819.62
	($36,986.95)
	$50,000.00

	COVID ***
	$49,067.72
	$38,183.04
	($10,884.68)
	

	Fire Fund
	$19,620.33
	$19,970.34
	$350.01
	

	Chronicle Fund
	$18,185.80
	$18,252.97
	$67.17
	

	Cemetery Fund
	$15,915.02
	$19,031.06
	$3,116.04
	

	Parks & Recreation Fund
	$19,905.37
	$22,917.93
	$3,012.56
	

	Non-Levy Fund **
	$20,697.28
	$23,717.03
	$3,019.75
	$81,177.01

	TOTALS
	$270,325.73
	$238,118.21
	($32,207.52)
	$131,177.01


2023 GAIN (LOSS)



           ($32,207.52)
	* Informational Only - 2023
	

	**Anticipated funds to be received from FEMA Grant
	$33,225.00

	***ARPA Funds Expended in 2023
	$10,884.68

	
	$44,109.68


Tim Randall motioned, supported by Larry Keough that the 2023 Board of Audit Financial Report be approved as presented. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED. Board of Audit copy on file with the clerk in the township office.
Review of 2023 Activities: Supervisor Larry Keough reported the Cotton Volunteer Fire Department (CVFD) requested the township’s permission to install a 10,000-gallon underground water tank on the property at the fire hall. The Board approved the installation after permitting was verified and a locate was completed. CVFD agreed to have all work performed by a licensed contractor. American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds also known as COVID funds were used to purchase a submersible pump, insulation materials, and the electrical material and labor fees required to install the water tank. The installation is complete and will significantly reduce travel time to retrieve water depending on the location of a fire. This project will certainly benefit the community. ARPA funds were also used for the purchase and installation of video conference equipment in the community center. The flagpole in front of the community center was painted and repaired, water cooler and vacuum cleaner were replaced. Malware was installed and tune ups performed on office computers by Mark Wilcox Computer Services, Inc. Two microphones were purchased and installed in the community center by Perpich TV & Appliance. Future community center projects being considered include resurfacing the north parking lot and installing central air conditioning. The current air conditioning unit cannot keep up during larger events. Remaining ARPA funds will be used for parking lot resurfacing.  ARPA funds can’t be invested and should not be donated. The allocation date of funds is December 31, 2024 and projects must be completed by December 31, 2026. A breakdown of ARPA funds disbursed in 2023 is included in the packet. 
Cemetery: Supervisor Sandi Nelson reported on the cemetery. Iron Range Constructors removed several nuisance trees. Kral-Matha Peterson VFW Post 3044 created a list of veterans buried in the cemetery and a map to locate the veterans included on the list. The VFW is donating a weatherproof enclosure for the map and list to be displayed at the cemetery. The map and list will be on file in the town office as well. The township will look into posting the list and map on the website. The prices for lots and burials at the cemetery are included in the agenda packet. 
Chronicle: Clerk Megan Julin reported printing and circulation prices have increased due to the additional cost of Hi Brite paper and continued increases in postage. The colored pages are printed on Hi Brite paper to enhance quality and has received good feedback from readers. Debbie Leppala asked if the Chronicle is still being funded by taxpayer dollars. The Chronicle has been funded by taxpayer dollars since the township took it over in 1999. Levy payments received to the Chronicle Fund each year are approximately $5,000. The rest is received from advertisements and subscriptions. A Cotton Chronicle financial report is included in the agenda packet.

Parks & Rec: Steph Bergum reported the outhouse was removed and a portable toilet is being rented from A1 Services. The Board would like to replace the swing set and install a sandbox. National Night Out will be held on the first Tuesday in August. The SLC Sheriff’s Office will be coordinating the attendance of SLC squad cars, K-9 with a K-9 demonstration, SLC 911 dispatching center, drone team demo, the Rescue Squad, and a Life Link III Helicopter Landing (TBD). They will also provide youth and adult drawings, Magic by Amazing Charles, and other public relation events. The township will provide the food, kids games, and coordinate with local fire departments and organizations. Please contact the town office if anyone would like to volunteer. 
Roads & Bridge: Supervisor Tim Randall reported ditching was completed on the south side of Cemetery Road. The Board is anticipating completing the north side this year. Due to rising costs of dust control, the township is considering not spraying the entire width and length of roads. The money saved on dust control could be used to fix up roads. The entrance going into the new section of the cemetery will have gravel and a culvert placed. Repairs made to roads due to damage from 2023 flooding will be reimbursed 100% from FEMA. Sandbagging costs will not be reimbursed.  Wayne Soderlund asked about the township’s ownership of West Mckay Road on the west side of Highway 53. The township owns the land but does not maintain the road. Supervisor Randall discussed abandoning the road. Someone placed a gate on the road. There should not be a gate if it is a public road. The Board will research this further. 
Fire Department: Janis Wendell read the Report for 2023, goals for 2024 and contract request for 2025 from the Cotton Volunteer Fire Department (CVFD). There are 26 members of whom 14 are Emergency Medical Responders. CVFD respectfully requested $50,000 for contract year, 2025. The CVFD 2023 report was included in the agenda packet and is on file with the clerk in the township office. 
Setting of the Town Levy: General Fund: Sandi Nelson motioned, supported by Tim Randall to keep the General Fund levy at $135,559 ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED. 
Jill Clark motioned, supported by Larry Keough to keep the Road & Bridge Fund levy set at $55,000. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED. 

Total Cotton 2024 township levy is $190,559 collectible in 2025.

A motion is required to authorize the Town Board to expend funds for historical town celebrations and/or a general community celebration. An amount must be specified. The Board decides how the funds are spent. The amount that is designated does not need to be used. Possible events include National Night Out and Cotton Days and Old School Lives. Sandi Nelson motioned, supported by Tim Randall to authorize Town Board to expend funds for historical town celebration and/or a general community celebration up to $5,000. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED. 
Jill Clark motioned, supported by Stephanie Bergum to authorize Town Board to recognize retirees, volunteers and/or special service efforts. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED. 
Contributions made by the Town throughout the year include: Meadowlands Ambulance Service, South Ridge School, St. Louis County Sheriff’s Volunteer Rescue Squad, Old School Lives, Meadowlands Fair, and South Ridge Area Youth Baseball. A list of contributions made in 2023 is included in the agenda packet and on file in the town office. Stephanie Bergum motioned, supported by Jill Clark to authorize the Town Board to contract for health, social and recreational services from nonprofit organizations for a total of $10,000.00. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED. The Board requires school organizations to attend a meeting in person to receive contributions.  
The following were duly elected March 12, 2024:


Supervisor – three year term



Sandi Nelson

Clerk – two year term

 


Megan Julin
The Option "Shall option B, providing for the appointment of the clerk and treasurer by the town 
board, be adopted for the government of the town?" failed by a vote of 26 in the affirmative and 
46 in the negative.
Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jill Clark to hold the 2025 annual meeting the second Tuesday in March at 8:30 p.m. (March 11, 2025) at the Cotton Community Center and if inclement weather the annual meeting will be held one week later. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED.
Wayne Soderlund voiced his displeasure with the Board’s support of the nonprofit organization Transparent. Transparent is a faith-based organization that will provide a support system for young adults who have aged out of the foster care system. They are proposing to partner with Old School Lives (OSL) and build six single person dwellings on OSL property. In Soderlund’s opinion, OSL is a bad location. These young adults would have a long way to travel for work. The land has been inspected by environmental consultants in the past and the right field was deemed wetlands. He does not want Ronald Wollschlager’s time and resources being spent focused on this location. It is a good idea, but a bad location. Supervisor Randall agreed with Soderlund’s concerns. Supervisor Nelson suggested writing a letter explaining the community’s concerns regarding the location. Sandi Nelson motioned, supported by Larry Keough to have the Town Board send a letter to Transparent informing them of the residents’ concerns regarding the location.  ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED.
Supervisor Nelson discussed Option B. She feels it needs to be talked about and understood more. Things are very different from when she started in 1988 using a typewriter. Things require a lot more work than in the past. The clerk and treasurer need to have knowledge of computers and software. Payroll is done twice a month now rather than once. Election laws are always changing and need to be understood. It would be nice to know the person filling the position has some knowledge of an accounting system. The way it is now, when elected clerk or treasurer, you do not need to have knowledge of anything. If the positions were appointed, the Board could request resumes and requirements for the positions. Debbie Leppala stated supervisors appointing a clerk and treasurer would take away the residents’ right to vote to elect a clerk and treasurer. They would still need to do the same amount of work. Supervisor Nelson mentioned this is the downside of Option B but you still have the right to vote for the supervisors. The supervisors would be responsible for appointing people to fill these positions and removing people from the positions. Janis Wendell stated she understands both sides but in the end the residents are losing their right to vote. Supervisor Keough discussed the difficulty of finding people willing to fill positions in the township and stay. The voters would be holding the supervisors that they voted for responsible for filling the positions. Elected clerks and treasurers are bound by state statute when it comes to administrative duties. Adopting Option B would allow the Board to review and manage the administrative duties. Claude Piguet mentioned there are approximately 350 registered voters in the township and only 74 people showed up to vote. In his opinion the voters should trust the supervisors to do the right thing and hire the person that would best fill the job title. It was requested page numbers be added to the packets next year. 
As there was no further business, Debbie Leppala motioned, supported by Janis Wendell that the meeting be adjourned at approximately 9:50 p.m. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION CARRIED.







Respectfully submitted, 
    






______________________________        

                                                     


Town Clerk








______________________________








Moderator

